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New primary school in Murrumbateman 
Works notification 23 November 2021 

A project is underway to build a new public school at Murrumbateman. The project includes flexible learning 
spaces, a covered outdoor learning area, and staff administration area. A State Significant Development 
application has been submitted and is being considered by the Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment. 

Temporary site fencing from 1 December 2021 
On Wednesday 1 December, temporary site fencing will be erected around the site of the new school in 
Murrumbateman (see map overleaf). This fencing will remain in place for the duration of the project, and there will 
be no further public access to the car park located on Fairley Street. 

Installation of site shed in December 2021 
In December, a 12m x 12m site shed will be erected on the Fairley Street end of the school site (see map overleaf). 
The site shed will be located within the temporary fencing boundary. These works will take place between 13 and 
17 December 2021 weather permitting. 

Over the coming months, our project team and contractors, will be undertaking a range of activities at the new 
school site as part of their early construction planning, prior to the main works commencing in early 2022. 

Hours of construction 

Standard project working hours are 7:00am to 6:00pm, Monday to Friday and 8:00am to 1:00pm, Saturday. No 
work will take place on Sundays unless otherwise advised.  Works may also occur between 6:00pm and 7:00pm 
Monday to Friday and between 1:00pm and 4:00pm Saturday provided they do not exceed background noise 
levels by more than 5 decibels. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

Keeping you updated  
We will continue to share project updates and information as the project progresses. You can stay updated 
on the project through our website or using the contact details provided below.  

 

 

  

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 
For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 m x 12 m site 
shed to be installed 
mid-December 
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